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November 19, 2003
TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
FEDERAL

Today, leading members of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee unveiled their TEA-21 Reauthorization bill, the “Transportation Equity Act: A Legacy For Users,” 

(TEA-LU).  

TEA-LU, if passed into law, would provide $375 billion to reauthorize the federal highway, public transportation, highway safety, and motor carrier safety programs for 6 years, from fiscal years 2004 through 2009.  This funding proposal is a 72% increase over the total funding provided by TEA-21 and a 52% increase over the total proposed for in the Bush Administration’s SAFETEA reauthorization bill.

TEA-LU’s proponents held a press conference on Capitol Hill today in which they outlined the benefits of the legislation;

· Protect existing U.S. jobs and creates 1.7 million new jobs;

· Increases the minimum guarantee percentage of return each State will get back from Federal highway formula programs from 90.5 percent to 95 percent by 2009;

· Provides funding for a safety infrastructure construction program directed toward rail-highway crossings and the elimination of road hazards;

· Targets improvements in congested urban transportation management areas through existing Federal highway apportionment programs; and,

· Creates a small starts discretionary capital transit grant program for new fixed guideway systems, including Bus Rapid Transit, streetcar, and commuter rail projects.

For your review, we have attached a chart comparing the funding proposed in the reauthorization proposals being advanced by the House members and the Bush Administration.  A full analysis of the TEA-LU will be conducted by MTA staff.  That analysis will be used in the MTA’s efforts to enhance the final reauthorization bill so that it can serve as a legislative vehicle to improve the mobility of Los Angeles County residents.

Should you have any questions regarding the information in this Legislative Brief, please contact Raffi Hamparian, Government Relations Manager (213) 922-3769 or Marisa Yeager, Government Relations Administrator at (213) 922-2262.

Attachment

COMPARISON OF FUNDING TOTALS BY AGENCY

(IN MILLIONS)
AGENCY





TEA 21
SAFETEA
TEA LU


FEDERAL HIGHWAY ADMINISTRATION

$174,000
$195,060
$298,700

FEDERAL TRANSIT ADMINSITRATION


   $41,000
  $45,810
  $69,200

FEDERAL MOTOR CARRIER SAFETY ADMIN

      $1,300
    $2,830
    $3,300

NATIONAL HIGHWAY TRAFFIC SAFETY ADMIN.
        $1,700
    $3,415
    $4,200
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